
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT - September 2017 MEETING 
 
Welcome to our September Meeting. This time a year ago I took my first meeting as President, how 
quickly has the year gone? 
 
Fundraisers and events! 
 
Disco 
A great success. Thanks to everyone involved – I know I have emailed and thanked everyone 
personally. It was great to see the community come together and everyone having a great time. It 
was great to see the 2 Prep classes get involved and the dads out there volunteering. Feedback 
from the preps is that it was a great night for socialising and running the stalls was a lot of fun. Profit 
was $3121.95 
 
Fathers Day Stall 
A big thanks to NikkiJ for doing the behind the scenes gift wrapping and collecting and thanks to my 
small but dedicated team of helpers on the day. Father’s day is always a harder stall to prepare for. 
There is never as many donations, a lot less variety and the profits are never as high. Profit was 
$1,181.52 
 
World Teachers Aide Day 
Jodette, Rach and I setup the staffroom for the Teacher Aide’s morning tea and it looked pretty 
yummie. On behalf of the P&C I gave a couple of box of chocolates and card from us all thanking 
them for their hard work. 
 
Meal Deal 
Meal Deal was very quiet this time around. The deal went out in a Newsflash, Newsletter a couple 
of times, went out on facebook and 2 of the Monday Morning Emails that parent reps are meant to 
send to their class. Even with all this, a lot of people claimed they never knew anything about it. Do 
we need to go back to sending home a flyer? 
 
Parent Teacher Interviews 
Personally, I thought this whole process was fantastic and having the hall kitchen open was great 
too. The 2nd night was a lot busier for the kitchen and parents continually thanked us for being open. 
It was lovely to catch up with parents and meet new ones. While I know this would never be a big 
money maker sometimes it’s more about being present and supportive to our families and I thank 
very much for those couple of volunteers that did help me out during the two nights. We raised just 
over $160 which was all profit. 
 



 
 
Outdoor Class Room Day and the ABC 
Firstly, thank you Susie for making all of this adventure happen. You introduced the school to it, 
organised it all and made it happen. PRSS is out there via photo shoots, video and interviews and it 
is great to see. 
Thanks Stephen and Staff for taking on the Outdoor classroom day. I went and snapped photos of 
the day during various times and the kids were loving it.  
ABC Radio Visit. JenM did a great job being interviewed by Terri Begley on ABC Breakfast Radio. 
Kids did a great job being live steamed on Facebook at the same time as Jens interview and we 
had all basis covered by Stephen twittering. It was all happening. 
 
Entertainment Book Ice Cream Party 
On behalf of Phoebe (as she was away) I went and helped the Entertainment Lady, Mel, with the 
Ice Cream Party that 2/3G won for purchasing the most books in our school. Mel handed over a big 
cheque - $806 profit was made from this fundraiser. Thanks to Phoebe for running this fundraiser 
and thanks to all that purchased…..2/3g had a great time at their party. 
 
Staff room makeover  
Sadly, we didn’t win. I know Lee tried to drive this very easy competition. I think next year we need 
to drive it more – prepare parents. Like Susie found out, it is very very easy to do, we just need 
numbers (ie staff, family and friends) to get on board to help PRSS get online tokens. The winner 
gets a staffroom makeover worth $10,000. 
 
Woolies Earn and Learn 
Thanks to everyone that has been collecting these stickers and handing them in. This competition 
finishes on Tuesday (19th Sept). Lets see how PRSS goes. 
 
$5000 Competition – Captain Underpants. 
Today on 7 ran a competition for schools to submit a photo of how our school embraces Captain 
Underpants. I quickly did something up in 20mins to get it in right on the deadline. I really don’t think 
we will even have a chance but you need to be in it to win it! 
 
Just a reminder, The 2018 Leadership Try-on Night at the Uniform shop, the 2018 Bookshop Online 
Booking System Opens and the Ginger Bread House Online Booking System and the Oval Movie 
Night Online Booking System Opens all before our next meeting. 
 
I wish everyone a happy and safe Spring Holidays. Remember in Term 4 Monday the 2nd is a 
public holiday and week 3 Monday 16th Oct is a Student Free Day, so take the day off and 
have a long weekend. 
 
I ask for my report to be accepted. 
Kym Bierenbroodspot 
SEPTEMBER 2017 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Term 4 Dates. 
 
Week 1 – first day back – Gingerbread fundraiser Online booking system opens/full marketing starts 
                                          (5 weeks to order your house) – 8 weeks until the event 
Week 1 – first day back – Oval Movie Night Online Ticket Sales opens/full marketing starts 
                                          (4 weeks to order your tickets) – 4 weeks until the event 
Week 1 – Share the Dignity Bag Donations – Starts – 7 weeks to donate 
Week 1 – Assembly Com Bank lady coming to present & SpeakUp 
 
Week 3 – Wednesday Night – Leadership Try-on evening at Uniform shop (Layby) 
Week 3 – Wednesday Night – Bookshop Online system opens (7 days to order your 2018 books) 
Week 3 – Thursday Night – P&C Meeting (Prep Information Night before hand) 
 
Week 4 – Friday – Baking Donations required for World Teachers Day (Decorate the staff room) 
Week 4 – Friday – Bookshop Online system CLOSES  
Week 4 – Friday – Oval Movie Online System CLOSES  
Week 4 – Friday – Oval Movie Fundraiser Night 
 
Week 5 – Friday – QLD Tuckshop Day 
Week 5 – Friday – TREAT TIME – Halloween Theme (this is also the SPORTS GALA DAY) 
Week 4 – Friday – Gingerbread Online system CLOSES 
 
Fundraising Event Dates 
Leadership Try-on Night – Week 3 – 18th October 
Oval Movie Fundraiser - Week 4 – 27th October 
Treat Time – Week 5 – 3rd November 
Music Kaleidoscope – Week 6 – 8th November 
Uniform Shop Open for Sale – Week 8 – 20th and 23rd November for 2 Prep Orientation 
Ginger Bread Fundraiser – Week 8 – 24th & 25th November 
Holly in the Hall – Week 9 27th November 
Bookshop Packing Day – Week 8 – 29th November 
 
 
Share the Dignity Donations 
Chaplaincy Shoebox Donations 
Christmas Book Fair week / Treat Time / Environment Club Plant Sale 
 


